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The Environment Agency recently produced the attached update about a proposed 
flood risk reduction scheme. 
 
It might appear from this update that the proposed scheme 

1. Would bring nothing but good to Coggeshall. 
2. Is the only possible flood risk management scheme for the area. 
3. Will definitely be going ahead. 

 
If you think that, you would be mistaken. 
 
Firstly, Coggeshall would pay a heavy price for the proposed scheme. A huge quarry 
would be created close to the heart of the village. 
 

 
As the map shows, the boundaries of this quarry would be 

- To the south, Cuthedge Lane. 
- To the north, close to the banks of the River Blackwater. 
- To the west, beyond Curds Hall Farm. 
- To the east, behind the cricket ground, close to the houses on the west side 

of Kelvedon Road, and close to Greenacres and Grange Barn. 
 
The creation of the quarry could mean up to 20 years of noise, dust and pollution, 
and congestion caused by large numbers of heavy lorries. It would also cause 
severe and irreparable damage to the environment and landscape of the Blackwater 
Valley on the western edge of the village. The Planning Inspectorate, a government 



body, considers that this area is a “valued landscape” under the National Planning 
Policy Framework and as such should be protected and enhanced. It is also next to 
a local wildlife site. 
 
Secondly, the proposed scheme is not the only possible flood risk management 
scheme. For instance, measures to manage river flow could be taken along a greater 
length of the course of the Blackwater, instead of all efforts being concentrated on 
Coggeshall. 
 
What chiefly attracts the Environment Agency to the proposed scheme is that it 
would be cheap for them, i.e. it could be done without any investment of public 
money. Blackwater Aggregates (a joint venture between Gent Fairhead, the 
developers of the Rivenhall incinerator, and Cemex UK, the operators of the 
Rivenhall quarry) would carry out the flood prevention works as part of the 
“rehabilitation” of the land after they had finished quarrying it. However, as we have 
explained, this private sector funding would come at a heavy price for Coggeshall. 
 
It should also be borne in mind that the Environment Agency itself calculates that 
there is only a 1% probability in any given year that the proposed flood defences 
would actually be needed. Moreover it is believed that a major cause of the 2001 
flooding was the deliberate diversion of additional water into the Blackwater near 
Coggeshall – the flooding was not simply the result of heavy rain. 
 
Thirdly, it is not inevitable that the proposed scheme will go ahead. For the quarry to 
be created, planning permission would have to be obtained for the use of the land to 
be changed from agricultural to minerals extraction. It is by no means certain that a 
planning application for such a change of use would be successful. 
 
 
If and when a planning application is made, the Parish Council will be asked for its 
views by Essex County Council, the planning authority. We will examine any 
proposal in detail and listen carefully to what you the Coggeshall community say 
about its advantages and disadvantages, before we make our representations. 
 



 


